
 

 

EAST AFRICAN BREWERIES LIMITED 

2021 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

     TUESDAY, 14th SEPTEMBER 2021 AT 11:00 A.M.  

                                                 PRE-AGM LIVESTREAM QUESTIONS FROM SHAREHOLDERS 

 

 QUESTIONS RESPONSE 

1.  VERONICA MUMBE KANGESA; JOHN 

GICHURI KURIA; JOHN OPALLA; JOSEPH 

NDUNGU GAKINYA; RACHAEL KARIMI 

MUTURI; HELLEN ACHIENG OKUMU; CLIVE 

HOWARD MATTHEW KING & ESTELLE KING 

 

- Is there any dividend for this year?  

- When will we get the next dividend? 

- When will dividend payments be 

reinstated? 

 

The macro-economic environment has remained volatile and 

unpredictable due to the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic. As such, in 

order to insulate the business against future volatility in the short-term, and 

to ensure that we allocate capital in the best way in order to deliver 

sustainable and consistent shareholder returns, the Directors do not 

recommend a dividend for the financial year ended 30 June 2021.   

 

With the respective governments accelerating the administration of 

vaccine, we are positive that this situation will improve in the near future. 

 

The Board and Management will continue to monitor the external 

environment in the face of the Covid-19 pandemic. 

 

2.  CLIVE HOWARD MATTHEW KING & ESTELLE 

KING 

 

Will any bonus stock be issued to loyal 

investors? 

We have been making major investments for the Company’s growth across 

the region and continue to do so to the benefit of shareholders. We also 

look at the issue of bonus shares, and in considering this, we have decided 

as a Board that it is not the right time to give a bonus issue. 

 

3.  EDWARD BASIL NJENGA WANYOIKE; EBBY 

ASALWA ADIKA 

 

Can you receive your dividend via M-

PESA? 

Yes, you can. To receive dividend via M-PESA, please contact our Share 

Registrar, Custody & Registrars for more details.  

 

Head office 

1st Floor, Tower B, IKM Place, 5th Ngong Avenue, 

Tel Pilot: (+254) 20 8690360 Fax: (+254) 20 2211773 

Office GSM: (+254) 726 971 599 / 737 095 124  

Email: info@candrgroup.co.ke 

 

mailto:info@candrgroup.co.ke


 

 

 QUESTIONS RESPONSE 

Uganda office 

4th Floor, DTB Centre, Kampala Road 

P.O Box 74895 Kampala 

Tel Pilot: (+256) 414 237 504 

Office GSM: (+256) 757 072 773 

Email: info@candgroup.co.ug 

 

4.  BETTY NIXON MAGEZI (INTRUST) 

 

If a shareholder is paid their dividend 

through M-PESA can they be paid again 

by cheque?   

Once a shareholder is paid a specific dividend by M-PESA, the same 

dividend cannot be paid by an alternate mode of payment. The 

shareholder is however at liberty to change the mode of payment of future 

dividends. To do this, please contact our Share Registrars, Custody & 

Registrars, on the contacts above, for more details.  

 

5.  HELLEN ATIENO OMONDI 

 

I do not receive calendars and bonus; 

what happened? 

Covid-19 has presented all sorts of challenges and the lack of physical 

interaction is one we have seen across the world, as we seek to adhere to 

social distancing rules. With the AGMs being held electronically it makes it 

difficult to distribute gifts such as calendars. Certainly, we hope we can all 

return to normalcy. 

 

With respect to a bonus issue, we have been making major investments for 

the Company’s growth across the region and continue to do so to the 

benefit of shareholders. We also look at the issue of bonus shares, and in 

considering this, we have decided as a Board that it is not the right time to 

give a bonus issue. 
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